
9. ZBA: Re: Grace Immanuel Bible Church

We are of the opinion that the parking requirements for a church facility should be based on the seating capacity of the

main unit/area of worship, the Nave or Chapel area of the facility. This is because the other areas of the facility, such as

the rest rooms, foyer, sunday school room or utility/coffee room are not in use simultaneously while the worship service

is in session. Therefore, we believe that the 30 parking spaces currently on site are sufficiently adequate for the

proposed new chape" giving it a seating capacity of 90 people, at one parking space per every 3 seats.

Our proposed floor plan shows 168 lineal feet of seating or 84 seats giving us a cushion of 6 seats in regards to parking

requirements. The square footage of the seating area in the chapel is 584 sq.ft. divided by 7 sq.ft per person gives you

83.4 persons, divided by 3 =27.8 or 28 parking spaces required. The area of the aisles and the raised platform area are

not taken into account. The Pastor and the musicians that speak or perform up on the platform come forward from

seats in the congregation, thus there is no seating in these areas.

One of the reasons for the proposed expansion of the chapel is to raise and enlarge the chancel area with room for a full

submersion baptistery and worship team musicians; to create an aisle space in front of the chancel for the congregation

to come forward for prayer and communion distribution and to expand the worship area for a better flow of

congregants down the larger center aisle, the added side aisles and the larger rear aisle off of the foyer. With this added

aisle space we will provide the congregation with a more appropriate means of ingress and egress during and after

worship services, as well as in the case of emergencies.

The current church is in use during Sunday morning services for a few hours and on Wednesday evenings for a prayer

service of about an hour. Sunday morning services usually number around 58 people and the Wednesday evening

service has even fewer attendees. Cars in the parking lot for recent Sunday morning services averaged around 19. We

would have to gain quite a few new members to fill the existing parking lot on a Sunday morning.

Another reason for wanting a variance is that our church facility sits in a beautiful park-like setting and we take a great

deal of pride in maintaining our beautiful grounds. If we are required to remove a lot of the new and more mature trees

and shrubs and pave over the grounds with asphalt, it would be a travesty especially since these extra parking spaces are

not required by the number of people attending our services. We are ecology minded and would like to maintain as

much green space as possible around our church, and we are sure that our neighbors appreciate this as well.

Additionally, there are easily another 6 or so parking spaces next to the house on the north side of our property that are

gravel and cannot be counted in the total spaces required, but that could be used periodically by some members of our

congregation.

Lastly, we have never experienced any over-crowding of our parking lot, even on the most well attended holiday

services. And yet, the current site plan occupant capacity shows a number for the existing facility of 122 which is one

more than the Building Division has currently established for occupancy which is 12l.

Therefore, if the parking has been sufficient for a capacity of 122 it should be sufficient for an occupant capacity of 121,

because the parking requirement should be based on the "seating capacity in the main unit of worship."








